RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Minutes of Lawrence Township Trustees Regular Meeting

August 10, 2023

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ackerman. All Trustees were present.

Minutes from the July 27, 2023 regular meeting were approved.

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written and Fiscal Officer presented the July 2023 bank statement for review.

RESOLUTION

Ritterbeck made a motion to approve Resolution 35-23 Approving 120 Feet of Additional Curb Work and Installation of two Culverts on LaFonte Circle in the amount of \$5,720 using ARPA Funds, seconded by Haueter. Ackerman:yes; Haueter:yes; Ritterbeck:yes. Motion passed. Ritterbeck made a motion to approve Resolution 36-23 Approving payment of \$74,590 to Reidl Construction LLC for work on LaFonte Circle using ARPA Funds, seconded by Haueter. Ackerman:yes; Haueter:yes; Ritterbeck:yes. Motion passed.

MEETING

Trustee Ackerman advised that at the Zoning Commission meeting Dee Grossman from the Tuscarawas County Convention Visitors Bureau presented information on Short Term Rentals, lighting by Sleep Inn was discussed and Dollar General is moving ahead with the turn lane on St. Rt. 212. Road Superintendent McNutt advised the Rodeo went well and there were no cars parked on the street, roads are ready for chip & seal, Newton Asphalt provided a bid of \$29,290 to redo the township parking lot and additional cost for striping would need to be done, Tuscoat indicated it would be \$5,000 to \$7,000 to seal parking lot with two coats and striping, Reidl Construction LLC added an additional 120 feet and 2 culverts to the work done on LaFonte Circle increasing the bill by \$5,720, mowing, ditching and cutting trees are being worked on, several culverts were replaced due to the recent storm, and a resident asked for Deaf Child signs to be placed on her road for her grandchild and the Trustees agreed. Trustee Ritterbeck is working on a grant to purchase a utility vehicle and asked for the Township to contribute 20% of the cost and Trustees agreed. Martina Mann advised Trustees Joint Solid Waste Management Yard Waste Block Grant second quarter check for \$766 was received. A motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.

| ATTEST: Ann Marie Ackerman | _, Fiscal Officer | APPROVED: Donald Ackerman | , Chairman |
|----------------------------|-------------------|----------------------------|------------|
| Matthew Ritterbeck | , Trustee | Michael Haueter | , Trustee |